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Our Mission: 
To enrich the experience of living in our community by 

telling the compelling stories and preserving the historic 

buildings and culture of the Washburn area. 

Get updates on what is happening 
with WHA. Visit our Facebook page:  
facebook.com/WashburnHeritage or 

visit our website: 
www.washburnheritage.org 

Washburn Heritage Association, P.O. Box 814, Washburn, Wisconsin 54891 

Welcome to this edition of the Washburn Heritage 
Association newsletter! 

At the heart of everything we do is you—our  
members, neighbors, and visitors. You are the  
storytellers, the history makers, and the caretakers 
of the legacy that makes Washburn such a special 
place. Whether you grew up here, live here now, or 
come to visit, you are a part of the rich heritage 
that we celebrate. 
  
Since 2009, the WHA has been dedicated to pre-
serving and sharing the stories that have shaped 
our community—stories of people, places, and 
events that have left their mark on our neighbor-

hoods. In this issue, we include a 
special insert highlighting the 60 
Tony Woiak History Festivals, 
all centered on our local history 
and now accessible on YouTube. 
You’ll also find a list of the his-
toric panels that will be on dis-
play on July 25 from 1:00 to 
4:00 pm on the third floor of the 
Washburn Cultural Center. A 
book -The Spirit of Washburn-
containing most of the panels 
will be on sale at the WCC as 
well as at local businesses.  

Thank you for being part of the 
story. Today’s event becomes  

tomorrow’s heritage. 

We’re so glad you’re here. 

President’s Letter 
Mary Gruhl, President 

2025 Washburn Homecoming 

Thursday-Sunday 

July 24, 25, 26 and 27 

Welcome back Alumni and families 
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Hello! My name is Lucille 

Strawn Sells. I grew up in 

Washburn and now live in 

Fox Point, WI, a suburb north 

of Milwaukee. I come back 

north as often as I can and 

spend most of my summers 

back in Washburn with my 

husband, David, and our two 

children. After graduating 

from Washburn High School in 2003, I received a BA in  

History from UW–Madison followed by a Master’s in  

Architecture with a concentration in Historic Preservation from 

UW–Milwaukee. I worked in commercial architecture for many 

years and then discovered my passion lies in residential design. 

I started my own architecture practice three years ago, called 

North Drawn Design, inspired by my northern roots. I am 

grateful to be a member of the Washburn Heritage Association 

and its mission to keep Washburn’s heritage alive.  

Meet  
Lucille Strawn 

Sells 

Bayview History Committee 
Many activities planned for this  

summer at the Houghton Depot 

 This summer the Houghton Depot, located in Bayview 

Town Park, will host five public open houses on Saturdays 

from 10 am to noon. Dates for public open houses are June 

28, July 12, July 19, August 2, and August 30.  BHC vol-

unteers will be available to answer questions and operate 

the model train. The Bayview History Committee will also 

be offering three 2-hour programs for adults about 

Bayview history at the Houghton Depot. The programs are 

offered on three Thursdays, from 1 - 3 pm. Each program 

has a $5 entry fee and is limited to 15 people per program.  

 

Dates and program information follows: 

 

June 26: Rock. Discover the geological history of Lake 

Superior and its impact on the development of the Town of 

Bayview. Learn about brownstone rock: how it was  

harvested and used in building construction. 

 

July 17: People. Meet the people who lived in Bayview, 

both before and after the railroad arrived. Learn why the 

Town of Houghton was established. 

 

August 17: Rails. Understand the impact of the railroad on 

Bayview’s development and how it transformed the area. 

Learn about the railroad workers and the essential roles 

they played. 

 

Register for these programs at:  

bayviewhistcom@hotmail.com 

 

Visit us at the Depot, 81120 Bayview Park Rd.  

Join us at our open houses and for these fun, informational 

and hands-on programs! 

WHA members gathered to hear Mayor Mary Motiff read a  

proclamation to kick off May is Preservation Month activities. From left: 

Mary Cook, Mary Motiff, Mary Gruhl, Ella Cross and Sharon Stewart. 
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Members and Donors 
We appreciate your ongoing support of all our activities.   
We couldn’t do it without you. If you don’t see you name on the list below, 
please consider joining us.  Thank you. 

Lynn Adams 

Mary Cook 

Ella Cross 

Andrew Grimm 

Patra Holter 

Sandy Johnson 

Ginny Pedersen 

Lucille Strawn       

 Sells  

Sharon Stewart 

 

Advisory 

Board: 

Carla Bremner 
Gary Holman 

Dora Kling 

WHA Board of Directors 

President: Mary Gruhl  
715-685-8363, 
mary.gruhl@gmail.com 

 
VP/Pres. Elect: Matt Simoneau 
612-751-0323  
simoneaum@uwstout.edu 

 
Treasurer: Karen Novachek  
602-809-8731  
karensnovachek@gmail.com 

 
Secretary: Jamey Ritter 
715-209-1126 
bemusedwi@gmail.com 

INDIVIDUAL 

Terri Bahe 

Bruce Kalmon 

Marilyn Korseberg 

Donna M. Kramolis 

Judy Manley 

Mary Ann Sarver 

Jana Van Evera 

Jan Wise 

Wendy Young 

FAMILY 

Lynn and Eric Adams  

Donn and Ann Christensen 

James and Carol Dibbell 

Richard and Sandy Johnson 

Jill Lorenz 

Bob and Susan Mackreth 

Char and Bill Mihalek 

David Nyhus 

Peggy Smith and David Awtrey 

Mike & Kandy Yonan 

PATRON 

Mark Abeles-Allison Family 

John and Ellen Binder 

Irene Blakely 

Peter and Carla Bremner  

Karen Crowell 

Jim and Judy Edwards 

Mark and Shari Eggleson  

Mary and Ed Gruhl 

Bill Hagstrom 

Gary Holman   

Mike and Connie Jackson 

Paul and Karen Johnson 

Linda Jorgenson and Jack Gunderson 

Ruth Kressel and Doug Summers 

Vernelle Mercer 

Jim and Kathy Miller  

Dick and Sandy Olson 

Ginny Pedersen 

Joanne and Gary Sarver 

Louis D. Schindler 

Jack and Sharon Stewart 

Sherri Swiston 

Hank and Marty Cole  

BUSINESS 

JoAnn Baker and Dale Nelson  

Bill's Collision Center 

Blue Water Realty 

Brownstone RX 

Adrien Cady Plumbing & Heating 

Richard and Darlene Charboneau 

Chippewa Valley Bank 

Patra Holter 

Denny and Katherine Kilbane 

Dan and Sally Larson 

Joanne and Kim Martin 

Karen S. Novachek  

Lonnie Prekop 

Lucille Strawn Sells 

Ron's Repair and Towing 

Carolyn Sneed 

Mark and Sara Sneed 

Peter and Judy Sytsma 

Kitty and George Wilson 

BENEFACTOR 

Richard Montague  

and the Millmont Foundation 

WHA year-round events keep you  

connected to our Heritage 

 
Tony Woiak History Festivals 

May Preservation Month 

Brownstone Days - Trolley Tours 

Certificate of Recognition for Preserving Heritage 

Houghton Depot School and Adult Programs 

The Wikdal Park Kiosk Panels 

Video taping of history lectures 

Website and Facebook 

Historic Walking Tour pamphlet 

Washburn’s Historic Lakewalk pamphlet 

Two newsletters a year 
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